
    HAPPY VALLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

 

E: dl.0171.info@schools.sa.edu.au          18 Education Road, Happy Valley SA 5159 
www.happyvalley.sa.edu.au           P: 8381 7166             F: 8381 6041 
 

 

 
2/09/21 

Dear Families, 

On Monday, a large number of students from HVPS attended the Southern Valley District Athletics Day. It was a lovely 
day, our students performed magnificently and supported each other beautifully. Our school was the overall Small 
School Winners!  

 

   
Mia W – 800m 

Neive M – High Jump 
Caitlin P – 800m 

Mackenzie P – Shot Put 
Ricky G – High Jump 

Charlie K – High Jump 
Lauren – Long Jump 

Ava W – 200m 
Ricky G – Long Jump 

Braxton J – Long Jump 
 

Neive M – Discus 
Neive M – Shot Put 

Riley B – Discus 
 

Ava W - 800m 
Mia C – 800m 

Riley B – Shot Put 
Billie T – Discus 
Caitlin P – 200m 
Braxton J – 100m 

 

On Wednesday we had an arborist inspect the site in preparation for the boundary fence. This arborist had previously 
conducted a tree audit, identifying several problematic trees and limbs that need to be removed. As previously 
communicated we will be having a number of trees from the front and the carpark removed. Some of which is due to 
damage from a recent pruning by SA Electricity and some from lack of general maintenance. The company will also do a 
general clean up of undergrowth and branch litter around the front area. We anticipate the area will be looking a little 
bear until we begin our revegetation process. This work began today and will continue into next week. 
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Today Lesia and Mr Carter’s year 1/2 class hosted Assembly. They shared about their work in numeracy on arrays and 
their unit on farming, and how to make butter from cream. The class performed a dance which was very entertaining. 
Instrumental music students from Recorder and Drums also performed, sharing their musical talents. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Today it was Mrs Lawson and Mrs Taylor’s class’ turn to make butter. Here are Gracie and Alex sharing some with Mrs 
Bartlett. 

On Friday our Pupil Free Day will focus on reviewing our previous Site Improvement Plan (SIP) in preparation for our 
next SIP which will be in effect from 2022-2024. In the afternoon teachers will be unpacking the new Australian 
Curriculum Planning documents. 

Have a wonderful long weekend. 

Kind regards,  
 
Paul and Anthea 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Friday 3rd September 
Pupil Free Day 

 
Monday 6th September 

School Closure Day 
 

Sunday 12th September 
Working Bee  

 
Wednesday 15th September 
Show Week Special Lunch 

 
Friday 24th September 

Colour Explosion Fun Run 
& Early Dismissal 2:15pm 

 
 


